MINUTES – July 25, 2011
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, July 25, 2011 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Jeff Tate, Denny Fetzer, and Stephanie Rizor. Village Administrator Keith Kruse, Chief Roy Whitehead, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles,  Karen Schepman, Dale Grove and Rodney Chestnutt. Council member Joe Riffle was absent.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting and the Finance Committee on July 11, the Public Safety and Administrative & Personnel committee meetings on July 18 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION- Rodney Chestnutt asked if the Columbia Gas project would be affecting the sewer separation project, primarily the newly paved streets throughout the Village. Kruse responded most of Columbia Gas’s work will be done in the boulevards. The Village has met with Columbia Gas and Underground Utilities, Inc. (UUI) to discuss options to minimize damage to the newly paved streets. 
CORRESPONDENCE-   Mayor Harman read a Thank you card from the Zajac family for the memorial tree to be planted in memory of Gary Zajac.
OLD BUSINESS- There was continued discussion on the proposed changes to codified zoning ordinance 1125.02(a), recreational or utility equipment. The Planning Commission has made a recommendation to Council to accept the proposed changes to the ordinance. No vote was taken because council member Riffle was absent.
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle, absent. Tate reported the committee met on July 18 and discussed the new evaluation forms. The committee has modified the scoring, and asked Kruse, and Whitehead to do a couple of trial evaluations to test the new forms. 
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner reported UUI is offering a choice to waive a front sewer tap to Water Street residents. This would allow them to not receive a front tap for the sewer project, if they are going to tie in through the rear of their property.  
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor – No report. 
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1523 in the amount of $124,377.58, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, and Rizor. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer reported the pool held their annual pass appreciation night. Many of the local merchants donated items for prizes and giveaways at the event.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Keith Kruse reported:
· Project Update:
· Well Field Expansion: Working with PDG to finalize this project. The contractor, Jamison, is correcting problems with the telemetry and gas line. Well #8 is still down.
· Sewer Separation: UUI will begin cleaning and prepping the river side of Water Street for the re-lining of the sewer. Continuing to secure easements on Main Street.
· Utilities Building Expansion: The roof is on, and the contractor will begin the firewall next.
· Columbia Gas Project: Col. Gas is currently doing their preconstruction televising. 
· Other:

· A Thank you note will be sent to Genoa for their mutual aid during a water line break on July 16.
· On July 18 there was a water line break on Water Street, and a power outage on the North side of town.
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POLICE DEPARTMENT- Chief Whitehead reported the Public Safety committee met and discussed legalizing golf carts in the village. 
Linke property (415 Lime St.) update: They have been given a notice to cut or destroy weeds on the property. Officer Sean Rizor is currently reviewing the junk vehicle state laws, and he will aid in the process to have the vehicles removed and/or properly stored.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion – No report.
NEW BUSINESS-  None.
MAYOR’S REPORT-  Mayor Harman – No report.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:40pm.
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